



Office of the Mayor

www.holroyd.nsw.gov.au
The Gateway to Western Sydney

Clr Mal Tulloch

16 Memorial Avenue Merrylands NSW 2160 DX 25408 Merrylands Ph: 02 9840 9711

Fax: 02 9840 9710

6 June 2003

The Hon. Pam Allan MP Member for Wentworthville PO Box 558 WENTWORTHVILLE NSW 2145

Dear Ms Allan,

I write to express Council's concern at the Federal Government's plan for the National Radioactive Waste Repository Project.

Council has further concerns that the Lucas Heights Nuclear Reactor will be decommissioned and that between 1000m3 and 2500m3 of high level nuclear waste will be transported through our City to this proposed repository.

We also understand that contractual arrangements for the sale of uranium are such that Australia will be required to take back high level nuclear waste from overseas. Accordingly, this processing of Nuclear Waste will require a port facility to unload and transport this waste, again through our City.

Council following representations from Loretta O'Brien, Nuclear Freeways Project Co-Ordinator for Friends of the Earth, recently considered this matter. Council resolved to support the Friends of the Earth and to designate Holroyd a Nuclear Free Zone.

It would be appreciated if you could assist Council by supporting Council's call and conveying Council's opposition to the Federal Government's plan.

Yours sincerely,

Clr. Mal Tulloch MAYOR